STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE
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TIME



10:00 a.m.

LOCATION


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair

Brian Wodka





Kevin McLeod
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MEMBERS ABSENT
Loretta Johnson





Rick Sanders

STAFF PRESENT 

John Papavasiliou, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
 OTHERS PRESENT
 Members of the public 




 Nancy Kukay, Coordinator CCBC





 Donald Maloney, W.l. Gore & Associates




CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers’ business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 15, 2013  meeting as written.   
COMPLAINTS:

No complaints to report.
OLD BUSINESS: 
The members discussed setting long- and short-term goals for the Board, which included implementing a tracking system, reviewing test questions on all grades of examinations and MDE safety training for low pressure vessels. Director Papavasiliou advised the Board of the number of items in the test bank of questions, 1st time examination candidates and repeat examination candidates for each grade of license as well as the passing rate since 2006 and for the year 2013 as requested by the Board.    

NEW BUSINESS:
Correspondence:

The Board received an e-mail requesting information regarding the boiler code.  Staff will respond to the individual.

The Board received an e-mail regarding the Board’s interpretation of the statutory provisions governing Stationary Engineers.  Mr. McLeod agreed to contact the individual and respond to his request. 
The Board received an e-mail requesting information on test prepataory classes.  The coordinator for Technical Training for CCBC addressed the members with this concern.  Mr. Wodka and Ms. Kukay, Coordinator for Technical Training, CCBC discussed the testing process, instructors, seeking trained instructors, class hours, monitoring instructors, professional certification and how often classes are scheduled.   
Mr. Papavasiliou and the Board discussed the requirements of each licensing grade, test booklet, requirements for the 5th grade examination and which book is allowed in the examination site.  The Boiler Operator’s Guide 4th edition is the reference recommended by the Board.

The Board received an e-mail regarding training credits, asking if the Board will accept “professional development” hours (“PDH”) for continuing education units (“CEU”).  Staff will respond to the individual advising that credit is based on the Board’s evaluation of course curriculum for equivalent experience for licensing on a case-by-case basis.
Mr. Restivo advised the members that individuals may contact Gregory Denevan, Instructor, Anne Arundel Community College and Robert Griffin, Heating Plants Supervisor, Baltimore City Housing Authority regarding classes related to the stationary engineer licensing examinations.
GOALS:

Mr. Kraft discussed establishing continuing education for further discussion.  Mr. Papavasiliou advised the members of a possible regulatory change to include CEU’s for licensing requirements may be proposed in the future. 

Mr. Restivo suggested that a change in the first and second Grade licensing requirements be made requiring Power Plant/work experience in addition to having a mechanical engineering degree.
CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS:
Mr. Norris expressed his appreciation to the members for of their work on the Stationary Engineers Board and thanked Director Papavasiliou for his help.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Motion (II) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to enter into Executive Session at 10:43 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to §10-508 (a) (8) of the State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland.  The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding an applicant for licensure.
Motion (III) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to return to the public meeting. 

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Restivo, seconded by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the Executive Session.
STATISTICS:    

The Board reviewed the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the month of October 2013 and cumulative statistics. 
	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	15
	7
	8
	47%

	Grade 2
	4
	0
	4
	0%

	Grade 3
	2
	0
	2
	0%

	Grade 4
	13
	6
	7
	46%

	Grade 5
	3
	2
	1
	67%

	Total
	37
	15
	22
	41%


Mr. Papavasiliou discussed the requirements of each licensing grade, test booklet, requirements for the 5th grade examination and which book is allowed in the test site.  

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
The Director thanked the members for a job well done and their professional decision making on the stationary engineer’s Board this year.
APPLICATION REVIEW:         
The Board approved 3 applications to take the 1st Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 3 applications to take the 2nd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 3 applications to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 1 application to take the 4th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending 3 applications to take the Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Restivo, by Mr. McLeod and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:45 p.m.
_____________________
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